## \* M \*

## CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF AUCKLAND

The Bishop's Office - Te Taumata o te Pihopa Katorika

Pompallier Diocesan Centre, 30 New Street, St Marys Bay, Auckland 1011
Private Bag 47-904, Ponsonby, Auckland 1144
Telephone 0-9-360-3002, Fax 0-9-360-3016
Email: bishop@cda.org.nz Website: www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz

11 August 2015

Mr Oscar & Mrs Miriam Batucan NZ-Filipino Devotees of Senor Santo Nino C/- 228 Penrose Road Mount Wellington AUCKLAND 1060

Dear Oscar & Miriam

Thank you for your letter of 6 August 2015.

I shall be delighted to join you for the Senor Santo Nino Mass on Sunday, 17 January 2016.

Unless I hear otherwise from you, I shall presume that the Mass commences at 11.00 am.

Yours sincerely in Christ

Patrick Dunn

**Bishop of Auckland**